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     NOVEMBER SPIRITUAL SOJOURNS 
 

Dear Mary Taylor Memorial Church community, 
 

 An unusual and exciting worship service will be held at Mary Taylor Memorial on Sunday, November 13 at  

5 p.m.  Please read on. 
 

 As many know, an embryonic United Methodist congregation began ñnestingò (worshipping in our facility) 

on September 18.  This congregation is comprised of people from the nation of Ghana.  They worship at 5 p.m. in our 

Chapel on the second floor of the Wesley Center.  They conduct much of their worship in Akan (one of the dialects 

of Ghana) using British Methodist liturgy and hymns AND expressions that are culturally African.  It was my    

pleasure to be present for their inaugural worship and experience their great joy. 
 

On November 13 we will share a Covenant Celebration Service in our sanctuary.  This worship will rejoice in 

our common covenant (promise) in Jesus Christ.  Our preacher will be the Rev. David Gilmore, Director of          

Congregational Development for the New York Conference; and a letter from Bishop Bickerton will be read by     

Superintendent Kenneth Kieffer. 
 

The worship will also feature distinctive elements from each tradition.  For example, we will sing hymns from 

both the British and United Methodist hymn books, we will incorporate both organ and conga drums, and we will 

share a potluck meal with foods from both congregations. 
 

We will also receive an offering in the Ghanaian tradition.  For this, you will need to know what day of the 

week you were born.  For example, I was born on May 1, 1954, which was a Saturday.   In the same manner as when 

we come forward for Holy Communion or Prayer and Healing Anointing, we will come forward with the offering.  

Our design team* has agreed that the offering will be used to offset any expenses of the service and of our ñnestingò 

this new church. 
 

I hope you will make every effort to attend this special service: to greet our Ghanaian Methodist brothers and 

sisters; to show the ñradical hospitalityò for which Mary Taylor Memorial is famous; and to experience a unique   

encounter with God through this worship. 
 

In Christ, 

 

 

Pastor Brian  

 

*By action of our Church Council on September 15, the design team is comprised of the two lead pastors, Rev.   

Aduku and Rev. Bodt; representatives from Ghana Emmanuel UMC and MTMUMCôs chairs of Church Council, 

Staff-Parish, Trustees and Worship.  The MTMUMC chairs are currently Shelly Lapadula, Dennis Darak, Rachel 

Merva and Priscilla James. 
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      NOVEMBER WORSHIP SERVICES 
 

Sunday worship at 10 a.m. in the sanctuary; Sunday School at 9 a.m. in Wesley Center 

Monday ñHealing and Wholenessò worship at 7 p.m. in the Chapel, Wesley Center, 2nd Floor 

Taize worship 4th Wednesday (Nov. 23) at noon and 4th Thursday (Nov. 24) at 6:45 p.m. 
 

NOVEMBER 6 ALL SAINTS SUNDAY: DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME ENDS ï turn clocks back one 

hour!  We will celebrate the Sacrament of the Lordôs Supper and remember all those who have 

 died in the Lord since the last All Saints.  (Please see list of remembrances so far in this issue).  The sermon  

ñThe Question About Resurrectionò will be based on Psalm 145:1-5, 17-21, II Thessalonians 2:1-5, 13-17 and Luke  

20:27-38.  The Bell Choir will play the introit and postlude and the Adult Choir sing the offertory anthem. Following  

worship, the Sunday School teachers will meet in the Wesley Center.  Coats for the single-day coat drive may be 

 brought in today (see article); and College Connection packets are due  

this morning to Holly Firmender:203.530.2621; holly.firmender@gmail.com  

 
  
NOVEMBER 13 Pentecost XXVI  The message ñTrailersò will be based on Isaiah 65:17-25, II Thessalonians 

3:6-13 and Luke 21:5-19. Our Mission Minute by Deb Dubien will be on Boys and Girls     

Village Christmas Gifts. 
 

5 p.m. COVENANT CELEBRATION WORSHIP 

   At 5 p.m. we will have a special service in our sanctuary with our ñnestingò congregation,  

Ghana Emmanuel United Methodist Church.  The Rev. David Gilmore, Director of Congregational Development, 

will preach.  Please see the pastorôs article for details.  After worship our United Methodist Women will again host 

their ñSecond Sunday Soup Saleò. 

 
 

NOVEMBER 20 THANKSGIVING SUNDAY/BIBLE SUNDAY/REIGN OF CHRIST 

Informal hymn singing begins at 9:45 a.m.  On this last Sunday of the Christian year the     

message ñFrom Beginning to Endò will be based on Jeremiah 23:1-6, Colossians 1:11-20 and Luke 23:33-43.  Bibles 

will be presented to third graders and last springôs Confirmation class.  After worship our Thanksgiving Dinner,    

hosted by the Menôs Club, will be held in Dodd Hall; and blood pressure screenings will be given in the sanctuary by  

Carol Galloway, M.S., P.T. 

 
 

NOVEMBER 22  COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING SERVICE at 7:00 p.m.to be held at St. Maryôs  

(Tuesday)  Roman Catholic Church, 70 Gulf Street, Milford, hosted by the Milford Clergy 

   Association.  The preacher will be the Rev. Kim Cartwright, Pastor of the Woodmont United 

Church of Christ, Congregational. Music will be led by David Brownell, Music Director at First U.C.C., Milford,  

including a community choir which will rehearse at 6 p.m.   

 
 

NOVEMBER 27 ADVENT I /UNITED METHODIST STUDENT DAY.   The Advent wreath will be lit by 

Mark and Joanne Platt.  The message ñThe Unexpected Guestò will be based on Isaiah 2:1-5, 

 Romans 13:11-14 and Matthew 24:36-44.  We will receive a special offering for United Methodist Student Day  

which supports college and seminary scholarships in The United Methodist Church.  Prayer and healing anointing 

 will be offered during the closing hymns. 

 
 

      Advance reading of the scriptures is an act of spiritual formation. 

   

mailto:holly.firmender@gmail.com
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    MILFORD THANKSGIVING SERVICE ï  

     Tuesday, Nov. 22, 2016, 7 p.m. 
 

 Please save this date for this interfaith, community-wide worship event    

organized by the Milford Clergy Association which has received strong support 

since its renewal ten years ago. 

 

 PLEASE NOTE THIS CHANGE OF DAY FROM WEDNESDAY TO 

TUESDAY.  Feedback to the Clergy Association suggested this might boost     

attendance so we are trying out this new date.  This year it will be again be held at St. Maryôs Roman 

Catholic Church, 70 Gulf Street, Milford.  At this writing the preacher has not yet been selected. 

 

 There will again be a combined interfaith choir, gathering at 6 p.m. for warm-up and review of 

the anthem, which will be distributed to the areaôs choirs.  A special offering will be received for the 

energy assistance fund of Milfordôs Department of Human Services.  Please do plan to be present to 

join our community in giving thanks. 

   

  

 

 

  
  

   Dear Treasurers and Finance Chairs (cc to Pastors), 

From time to time I receive requests to supply a resource that can perform audits or serve on a team 

of outside auditors.  Sometimes the request arises because there is no one within the church that is 

independent, like in the case of a very small congregation.  Other times, the request relates to        

concerns over irregularities that may have occurred in the administration of finances at a church. 

I know we have a tremendous number of talented finance professionals volunteer-

ing at our churches, including many CPA's.  

If you have experience with audits and would like to volunteer some time to assist 

your fellow churches in the NY/CT area, please let me know at 

rwilliams@nyac.com.                        Ross Williams 

           CFO & Director of Administrative Services 

Thanks!         New York Conference of the United Methodist Church 

                        rwilliams@nyac.com 

Ross                      914-615-2212 

 

mailto:rwilliams@nyac.com
mailto:rwilliams@nyac.com
http://www.nyac.com/%21KmrCFa-logHC23bnV-B49mEgvVZN4eea1-GzPj-JC53yc2NJYwT0VbIu4NA4JqgMg
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  THE GHANA EMMANUEL UNITED METHODIST CHURCHé 
 

éis a new mission congregation ñnestingò at MTMUMC.  They began worshipping with a prayer vigil 

the night of Sept. 16-17 and regular Sunday worship on Sept. 18.  A special Covenant Ministry Service 

to recognize this new congregation is planned for Sunday, November 13, 5 p.m. in our sanctuary.  

Please plan to attend.  Among notable participants will be the Rev. Kenneth Kieffer, District Superinten-

dent and the Rev. David Gilmore, Director of Congregational Development for the New York (UM) 

Conference. 
 

GEUMC will be led by the Rev. Ebenezer Aduku and Mr. Frank Karikari, Lay Leader.  With the 

approval of our Trustees and Church Council, they use classrooms as needed (excepting the Youth 

Lounge) and the Chapel in the Wesley Center each Sunday from 3:30 ï 7:30 p.m.   Prior to mid-

September, they had been worshipping in member homes.  They worship in a native Ghanaian dialect, 

although many are fluent in English.  Their hope is to grow, and a ñMemorandum of Understandingò  

approved by our Church Council will help guide our relationship as they do.  That document, along with 

a ñShared Ministry Covenant,ò both approved by our Church Council, is available on request through 

the church office. 
 

We look forward to this new partnership in ministry with our Methodist brothers and sisters who 

hail from Ghana and now live along the Connecticut coast from Bridgeport to New Haven. 

     

   

         PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
 

       Our next meeting will be Thursday November 10th  at 7 p.m. 

                                Wesley CenterðLower Level 
 

If you know of someone who would like a shawl, please ask Fran Merva 203-874-0666, Deb Dubien 

203-877-4959, Faye Zeiner 203-878-6186, or Joan Zauner 203-283-5643. 
   

 
 

 WOULD YOU LIKE TO JOIN MARY TAYLOR MEMORIAL CHURCH? 
 

Three orientation sessions for persons interested in joining Mary Taylor Memorial Church will be held 

on successive Wednesdays, November 2, 9 and 16, from 7-8 p.m. in my office in the Wesley Center.  

Letters were sent October 20th to those we believe may have interest, but please let us know    without 

waiting if you are ready to consider membership.  All three sessions are required for preparation. 
 

I intend to receive new members on Thanksgiving Sunday, November 20; or on such Sunday as          

interested people can be present.  Please let me know of your interest by calling or e-mailing me:        

 brian.bodt@yahoo.com or 203.874.1982, ext. 111. 

 

 

mailto:brian.bodt@yahoo.com


        YOUNG DISCIPLES 

 

About this Series:  Often we talk about children and youth as ñthe future 

of the churchò, as if they are at this moment silent and invisible.  Yet they 

are clearly with us now, a presence we can see, voices we can hear if we 

but listen. Always they are listening to us, observing how we live life to-

gether. In the church we are all about forming disciples; if we do our job 

well the young folks will, indeed, be future leaders of tomorrowôs church.  

Meanwhile, we (and they) are disciples on the Way together. These arti-

cles are to introduce our church (abbreviated ñMTMUMCò) to some 

young disciples you will want to know.   

 
RYAN LAPADULA is a young man of few words and deep thoughts. He is also, when help is  

needed, one who can be counted on to pitch in - - but that is easier to learn from others who know 

him because he prefers not to talk about himself.  

 

Sixteen years old and in the eleventh grade at Jonathan Law High School, Ryan likes his classes,   

especially his CAD class (Computer-Aided Drafting); he had taken a basic level CAD class as a 

freshman, liked it and is back for a more advanced level. His Spanish class? Not so much. Spanish 

doesnôt seem immediately useful to him. On the other hand, he is excited about an earlier              

Advanced Placement class in Government and Politics which will take their class trip in January to 

Washington DC for the Inauguration of our newly-elected President.  

 

After-school pursuits include bike rides with friends Dan and Mike, with the Library or the Milford 

Green as favorite destinations. Ryan is a reader and his favorite books are the Harry Potter  series, 

with two titles at the top of his list: Harry Potter and the Half-Blood Prince and Harry Potter and  

the Order of the Phoenix. He played alto sax for five years, but now has moved on to other interests.  

Asked what he would choose to do if he suddenly found he had free time and no responsibilities, his 

quick reply was, ñTravelò! And where would he go? ñSomewhere most people donôt go.ò 

 

Two additional after-school activities, however, are very important to Ryan and he clearly registers 

joy when they come together. He loves history and he is an avid Scout. In fact, he is working on his 

Eagle rank, Scoutingôs highest rank award, and hopes to be ready to go before a Board of Review in 

June.  First he must complete two requirements in addition to his special project, one in Cooking (for 

Camping) and one in Personal Fitness.  He is not a stranger to cooking, as he enjoys cooking for   

himself at home, with pasta  being a favorite. No secret recipe for sauce - - just butter and a lot of 

parmesan cheese, please. The Personal Fitness requirement is a bit more daunting: design a fitness 

program for himself, get moving, and monitor his progress. He says his plan is likely to include ña lot 

of push-ups, sit-ups and running.ò 

 

 
               Continued on next page 
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      Young Disciples continued 

 

It is in Ryanôs Eagle project, however, that his passion for Scouting and his love of history come   

together.  His project is to repair the walkway leading to the entrance to the main building of the  

Milford Historical  Society. The entrance to the Eells-Stow House, one of the Societyôs three      

buildings (together with the Bryan-Downs and Clark-Stockade Houses), has deteriorated to the point 

where it is hazardous for visitors. The foundation below has washed away so that some of the old 

boards edging the gravel walkway now push up above ground level, posing a serious hazard, while 

other boards have simply rotted away.  

 

How did Ryan learn of the need for these repairs? He is a Docent for the Historical Society, which 

means that he leads groups of visitors on tours through the three buildings, pointing out to them the 

important and/or interesting objects or significance of each room. And that, of course, means he   

carries a lot of history around in his own head! He also does an impersonation, in costume, of one of 

Milfordôs (and Connecticutôs) most important figures: Robert Treat*. Ryanôs mom, Shelley, made 

his costume for him, and Ryan developed his own portrayal, which is presented at the Historical   

Societyôs annual tour of the Milford Cemetery. 

 

With all of his activity in the community, Ryan still finds plenty of time for involvement in the life 

of MTM-UMC, including Confirmation Class, serving on the Worship Committee, and going on the      

UMARMY trip to Torrington. He has served as liturgist with distinction, is a regular at the Fair, and 

is always available on an as-needed basis as usher or cross-bearer. He may not like to talk about  

himself, and would probably be embarrassed to hear it, but Ryan is that sort of ñgo-to guyò who 

makes the world a lot  better place! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*Robert Treat served as both Governor and Deputy Governor of Connecticut for a combined total of 

thirty years. He died on July 12, 1710 and is buried in Old Milford Cemetery, which was established 

in 1642 and boasts some of the oldest gravestones in Connecticut. Treat founded both Milford and 

Newark, New Jersey. 



     

          

             OFFICE HOURS 
          

                                    MondayðFriday 

          9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.      

          

 

COMMUNITY SUPPER AT MTMUMC:   We are recruiting help now for 

Thursday, November 24th , any portion of 2 ï 6:30 p.m.  If you can help,       

contact Deb Dubien at 203.877.4959. 
 

 

    HEALTH AND WELLNESS TEAM IN OUTREACH 

                 by Bob Virgalla 
 

On Sept 26th, Bob Virgalla from our Health and Wellness Team, hosted a table at the 

Milford Senior Center Health and Safety Fair. We decided that the use and benefit of 

the "File of Life" packets should be shared with others in our community. To insure a consistent mes-

sage, we contacted the Milford Fire Dept. EMS captain who indicated they, too, use and encourage 

use of the "File of Life", and endorsed our efforts. 

 

The Senior Center provided a table, decorated in festive autumn colors.    

Our message for the "File of Life" was "Speaking for you, when you can't". 

There was a high degree of interest by the people attending the fair. In      

addition to red magnetic holders and inserts, we provided an additional     

insert to keep in purses, wallets, or cars. Not all medical emergencies       

happen at home. 

 

In all, we distributed 43 magnetic holders and 86 inserts. The staff at the     

Senior  Center hopes that we will return next year! 

 

 

If anyone at Mary Taylor UMC needs a "File of Life" holder and or insert, 

please contact a member of our Health and Wellness Team. 

                THANK YOU 

My Mary Taylor Familyðthank you for your sympathy and understanding at this time.  There were 

so many cards that spoke to my heart encouraging me and lifting me up in prayer. I was over-

whelmed by your presence at Cody Whiteðwe felt loved and prayed for.  We have received great 

comfort and deeply appreciate your thoughtfulness in our recent loss. 

            Cheryl Griffin 
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  Calling all Middle School and High School students  

(church members and visitors). We invite you to put these MYF meeting dates on 

your calendar and in your phone. We look forward to a fun and enriching journey 

together. 

 
MYF Leadership Team: 

Pastor Dani Levine:   danielle.levine@mail.com 

Dawn Bettencourt:   stevedawn@optonline.net 

Paul Downing:   paul.downing@snet.net 

Dawn Fino:    dvfino6@gmail.com 

Shelly Lapadula:   m.lapadula@rubens-lazinger.com 

Rachel Merva:   rmerva@optonline.net 

Stacy Meszaros:    stacymesz@gmail.com 

 

MYF Youth Officers for 2016-2017 Academic Year: 
President    Nick Bettencourt 

Vice President   Ryan Lapadula 

Secretary    Meghan Kelliner 

Treasurer    Emily Brennan  

 

UPCOMING METHODIST YOUTH FELLOWSHIP (MYF) GATHERINGS: 
 

 

October 29 (Saturday) 8:30am ï Beth-El Walk/Run (Optional, not a formal MYF event, but 
asking Youth for their participation with the MTMUMC community).  
Contact person: paul.Downing@snet.net 
 

November 5 (Saturday) Stop Hunger Now ï 8:30am Set-up; 9:00-9:45am (Dodd Hall).  
Event @ 10:00am Off-site activity 
 

November 13 (Sunday) ï TBD 
 

November 20 (Sunday) Annual Food Drive distribution and dinner. Arrive Dodd Hall @ 
4pm. Conclude @ 7pm. Permission slips required. Once again this year, the recipients of 
the Mary Taylor community food donations will be Aids Project New Haven; Christian   
Community in Action; Local families in need 
 

November 27 (Sunday) ï No MYF on Thanksgiving weekend. 
 

SAVE THE DATE - December 16 (Friday) MYF agreed to participate in the Mary Taylor 

Gay-Straight Alliance (GSA) bowling event where MTMUMC GSA organizes and sponsors 

duck pin bowling for local high school GSA and Diversity Clubs. 
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mailto:danielle.levine@mail.com
mailto:stevedawn@optonline.net


        COLLEGE CONNECTIONS AND  

     MEMBERSHIP AND EVANGELISM UPDATE 
  Submitted by Holly Firmender 

 203-878-6257;  holly.firmender@gmail.com 
 

Thank you for all who have participated in our College Connections Program!  
 

   Our college students will surely feel the  love!   
 

As a reminder the envelopes are due back Sunday, November 6th so that we can mail them to 

each recipient.   If, for any reason, you are not able to complete your envelope please contact me so 

that we can ensure that it is complete.   Again, MANY THANKS! 
 

          A few dates on the horizon to put on your calendar: 
 

Adult Fellowship and Yankee Swap will be held on Sunday, December 4 
 

Annual Ring and Sing with Fellowship at Leigh Bak's home afterward will be held on  

Sunday, December 11 
 

Game Saturday Afternoon (New!) Saturday, January 21  

 

     LIFT US UP COMMITTEE 

             Submitted by Jen and Matt Gregory 
 

The elevator installation and renovations in the Wesley Center are complete, however the work of the 

ñLift Us Upò Committee continues!  Most recently, we have been gathering information from       

reputable companies regarding the design and the cost of the donor wall.  A large tree theme that will 

recognize approximately 120 donors has been selected as the design by the committee, and the    

Trusteeôs have generously agreed to fund the cost of this display. 
 

Donors should contact co-chairs Tom Beyer or Rachel Merva as soon as possible if they would like 

to make any changes from their initial selection of anonymous vs. public recognition.  All recognized 

donors will be contacted for approval of exact wording on the wall prior to installation.   
    

Through the generosity of the members of the Mary Taylor United Methodist Church community, 

this meaningful venture became a reality.  Pledges, offerings, gifts, and fundraisers have brought us 

this far, yet additional gifts and donations continue to be needed to fully fund this important project 

and support our vision of being a welcoming and inclusive congregation.  If you would like to learn 

more about contributing to this project, please contact committee co-chairs Tom Beyer at 

203.526.2265, tom.beyer@cort.com, or Rachel Merva at 203.641.5088, rmerva@optonline.net. 
 

Save the Date:   

Please join us in fellowship on Sunday, May 21, 2017 for a consecration reception of the Lift Us 

Up donor wall.  Let us join together for the unveiling of the design and the dedication of the wall. 
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 OTHER WORSHIP OPTIONS 
 

 

OUR ñHEALING AND WHOLENESSò WORSHIPò meets 

each Monday at 7 p.m. for about an hour in the Chapel on the 2nd 

Floor of the Wesley Center.  Open to all, the format is informal with 

hymns, prayers, scripture, a brief meditation, some testimony and 

then intercessory prayer and, for those who wish, the laying on of 

hands and healing anointing.  Pastor Hal, along with the Rev.       

Cynthia Dodd and many laity, share leadership of this service. 
 

To learn more please contact any regular leader: Pastor Hal (878-8977), Mary Lou Hastings (877-

4554), Priscilla James (804-0279), Joan Zauner (283-5643) or Faye Zeiner (878-6186).   
    

                                      

               TAIZE WORSHIP RETURNS 
 

 

Wednesday, November 23rd at noon and Thursday November 24th following 

MTMUMC Community Supper at 6:45 p.m. 
 

Taize worship will be held the fourth Wednesday of the month at noon, and the fourth Thursday of 

the month at 6:45 p.m.   
 

Taize worship is comprised of contemplative prayer, music unique to Taize, the reading of scripture 

and a brief reflection.  Born in 1940 in the dark days of the Nazi occupation of Europe, the Taize 

community has spread around the world.  
 

Today, Protestant, Roman Catholic and Orthodox Christians comprise the Taize community.     

Please do join us. 

      

          MARY TAYLOR MEMORIAL UMC  

       TRANSPORTATION CAREGIVER GUIDELINES         
 

The intent of the Transportation Caregiver Program is to provide transportation to worship on      

Sunday mornings and at other days and times that worship is held (Ex: Good Friday).                  

Transportation would also be available to church events that may occur at other times and days of the 

week (Ex: Club 80 Luncheon) and other needs that may arise. 
 

To procure a ride, a member should call Don Hastings (203-877-4554) or Michelle Craig (203-877-

4332) or Judy Darak (203-874-5881).  If at all possible, at least a 24-hour notice would be helpful, 

but an attempt will be made to deal with last  minute situations or emergencies. 
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   UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 
 

              MISSION STATEMENT: 
 

The organized unit of United Methodist Women shall be a community of 

women whose purpose is to know God and to experience freedom as whole 

persons through Jesus Christ, to develop a creative, supportive fellowship, 

and to expand concepts of mission through participation in the global ministries of the church. 
 

UMW is an organization for all women in the United Methodist Church.  We enjoy a special 

feeling of fellowship, and practice the mission of providing help for women and children all over the 

world.  All women of the church are members of UMW.  Hope to see you at one of these meetings! 
 

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, November 8th at 10:00 a.m. in Dodd Hall to wrap cans for 

the Cookie Walk.  Contact Sue OôShea or Joan Zauner for more information. 

 

Sue OôShea 203-494-5339  

Joan Zauner 203-283-5643  

    

 

UPPER ROOM DISCIPLINE 
 

 An order for the 2017 Upper Room Discipline will be made in early December.   
 

If you are interested in purchasing a copy, please contact Don Hastings.  The cost is $10.00 for the 

regular print and for the large print. 
 

The Upper Room Discipline is a daily devotional based on the lectionary, which is the basis of most 

sermons on Sunday mornings.  During the past few years many members of Mary Taylor have     be-

gun reading the Discipline as a way to increase their knowledge of the Bible.  The lectionary is a 3-

year cycle of scripture readings which cover nearly all the parts of the Bible. 
 

The Upper Room devotional booklets that are on the table in the back of the sanctuary are  not the 

same as the Upper Room Discipline. 

    

 

      ANNUAL BLOOD DRIVE AT MARY TAYLOR 

        Monday, November 21st in Dodd Hall 

             9:00 a.m.ð2:00 p.m. 

              To schedule an appointment please call 1-800-RED CROSS (1-800-733-2767) 

                Or register online at redcrossblood.org 
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ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƭƛƳƛǘ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ǘƻ ŀ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǘŜŘ ōŀƎΤ ōȅ ŀƭƭ ƳŜŀƴǎΣ Ŭƭƭ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ōŀƎǎ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀōƭŜΗ  
.ǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŬƭƭŜŘ ōŀƎόǎύ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлǘƘ ǘƻ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
a¸C ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŎŀǊǊȅ ǘƘŜ ōŀƎǎ ƛƴǘƻ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ   
 

bƻƴ-ǇŜǊƛǎƘŀōƭŜ ŦƻƻŘ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ Ƴŀȅ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ƭŜƊ ƛƴ 5ƻŘŘ Iŀƭƭ ōŜŦƻǊŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǘƘŜ нлǘƘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘŀōƭŜ 
ŎƭƻǎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪ ŘƻƻǊτǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜŀǾŜ ǘǳǊƪŜȅǎ ƻǊ ǇŜǊƛǎƘŀōƭŜ ŦƻƻŘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴ ǊŜŦǊƛƎŜǊŀǘƻǊκ
ŦǊŜŜȊŜǊΦ ¢ƘŜ ōŀƎǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǘŜŘ ƛƴ aƛƭŦƻǊŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǊǊƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ōȅ ƻǳǊ a¸C      
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  
 

CƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŀ ƭƛǎǘ ƻŦ ǎƻƳŜ ōŀǎƛŎ ƛǘŜƳǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ƛǘŜƳǎΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƴ ŦƻƻŘǎ ǘƻƻΗ   
 

 ¢ƘŜ .ŀǎƛŎǎ      !ŘŘƛǝƻƴŀƭκhǇǝƻƴŀƭ LǘŜƳǎ 
 όǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ŜŀŎƘ ōŀƎύ                   ƎǊŀǾȅ όŎŀƴκƧŀǊ ƻǊ ŘǊȅ ǇŀŎƪŀƎŜύ  
ω ǾŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜόǎύ όŦǊŜǎƘ ƻǊ ŎŀƴƴŜŘύ             ōǊŜŀŘ ƻǊ Ǌƻƭƭǎ  
ω ǇƻǘŀǘƻŜǎ όрƭōΦ ōŀƎ ƻǊ ōƻȄ ƻŦ ƛƴǎǘŀƴǘύ     ŀ ōŜǾŜǊŀƎŜ 
ω ǎǘǳŶƴƎ όōƻȄ ƻǊ ōŀƎΣ ǳƴǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘύ            ǇǳƳǇƪƛƴ ǇƛŜ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇƛŜ  
ω ŎǊŀƴōŜǊǊƛŜǎ όŎŀƴƴŜŘύ     ŘŜǎǎŜǊǘ 
                 ŜǘƘƴƛŎ ŦƻƻŘ 
        ƳŀŎŀǊƻƴƛ ϧ ŎƘŜŜǎŜ 
                 ƻƴƛƻƴǎ 
        ŎƘƛŎƪŜƴ ōǊƻǘƘ όŎŀƴƴŜŘύ 
 
   ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŦŜŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƘǳƴƎǊȅ ǘƘƛǎ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ {ŜŀǎƻƴΧ 

!ǎ ǿŜ Ŏƻǳƴǘ ƻǳǊ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎΣ Ƴŀȅ ǿŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜƳΦ 
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        SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHER MEETING 

The next teacher meeting will be held on Sunday November 6 after worship (Christmas Pageant planning) in 

the Sunday School office.  Bring your creativity and ideas! 

 

       NATIVE AMERICAN FAMILY WORSHIP SERVICE THANK YOU! 
A special thank you to guest leaders Myrna and Walt Clinton and all who attended our Native    American 

Family Worship Service.  We were thrilled to have some new faces in the congregation and we hope you 

were all blessed by the experience and the chapel service format.  We enjoyed hearing the traditional music 

and all were moved by the poignant story telling which resonated so closely with our Christian tradition. 

 

   SUNDAY SCHOOL HARVEST FESTIVAL AND TRUNK OR TREAT 
Thank you to our trunk hosts, teachers, Men's Club, and many volunteers who helped make our annual    

Harvest Festival and Trunk or Treat possible.  This event is certainly a highlight for the students and is one  

of our best attended events.  Special thanks to the Membership & Evangelism committee and Mary Lou     

Kampert for their help in publicizing the event to local day care centers 

 

    NOVEMBER 20  THIRD GRADE BIBLE SUNDAY 
On Sunday November 20th, our worship service will include presentation of bibles to all third grade          

students.  Parents of third grade students, please notify the church office so that we can ensure your child is 

recognized and will receive this priceless gift of God's word! 

 

    SHOEBOXES FOR OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 
As we approach the Christmas season, it's once again time for the Operation Christmas Child 

"shoe box" mission! This program demonstrates God's love in a tangible way to needy       

children around the world, and together with the local church worldwide, shares the Good 

News of Jesus Christ. The shoeboxes are filled with small toys, school supplies, hygiene items, and personal 

notes, delivered to the local collection center and shipped by OCC to needy children throughout the world. 

Brochures about the program will be available in Dodd Hall and will be provided to the Sunday School     

students.  Please see Cathy Cono with questions (spikkio@optonline.net or 203-645-362).  

Shoeboxes are due on or before Sunday November 20th. 

 

      CHRISTMAS PAGEANT AND DINNER 

The Sunday School will present its annual Christmas pageant on Saturday December 10th at 5:00 

pm.    Preparations will take place during Sunday School in the preceding weeks and we will have a dress 

rehearsal at 3:30 pm on the day of the pageant.  After the pageant, we'll have a wonderful family dinner  

hosted by our Methodist Youth Fellowship.  Parent volunteers are especially needed to assist with dinner 

preparations.  Please see Cathy Cono with questions (spikkio@optonline.net or 203-645-2362) if you can 

help with either aspect of the event.  We'll enjoy a fun-filled and delicious dessert auction.   

Mark your calendar - you won't want to miss this wonderful evening! 
 

Thank you!    

Cathy Cono  

spikkio@optonline.net  C: 203-645-2362  
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